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The following question refers to the time line below. 
   

  How did American Indians help the Pilgrims when they first arrived?  
   

 
A)  They helped the Pilgrims grow food.  

 
B)  They built houses for the Pilgrims.  

 
C) They taught the Pilgrims their religion.  

 
D) They helped the Pilgrims explore the Pacific coast 
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1994 National Performance Results 

Score Percentage of Students 

Correct 78% 

Incorrect 20%

Omitted 2% 
   

   

Note:  

 These results are for public and nonpublic school students.  

 Percentages may not add to 100 due to rounding. 
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Historical Theme 
 

Gathering of People, Cultures, Ideas 
 

Defining Questions:  

 What racial, ethnic, religious, and national groups formed this nation? Why have people 
immigrated to the land that became the United States and why has the country continued to 
attract so many immigrants? What have been the patterns and conditions of this immigration 
(e.g., voluntarily in search of economic opportunity, religious freedom, and political refuge; 
involuntarily in bondage as slaves; or under other conditions, such as indentured servants and 
contract laborers)? How has the racial, ethnic, and religious composition of the nation 
changed over time? What racial, ethnic, and religious tensions arose? What issues have been 
resolved? And what issues remain? What were the patterns of settlement? How and why have 
these settlement patterns changed?  

 What common and diverse cultural traditions did Americans develop? How did Native 
Americans and other racial, ethnic, religious, and national groups contribute to the creation of 
a common culture in the United States as well as to the development of distinct ethnic 
cultures? What individuals and defining events contributed to these developments? What 
roles have community and region played in these shared and distinct cultures? What primary 
documents and historical sources—such as original documents, speeches, cartoons, artifacts, 
photos, art, music, architecture, literature, drama, dance, popular culture, biographies, 
journals, folklore, historic sites and places, and oral histories—record the development of 
American culture?  

 What have been the changing patterns of social organization in American society (e.g., class 
structure, social mobility, social discrimination, family structure, neighborhood, and 
community)? How have these patterns been reflected in the daily lives of Americans?  

 What have been the roles of men and women in American society? How and why have these 
roles differed across racial, ethnic, regional, and class lines? How and why have gender roles 
changed? 

 

 

 Cognitive Level 
 

Historical Knowledge and Perspective 
 

Historical Knowledge and Perspective—knowing and understanding people, events, concepts, 
themes, movements, contexts, and historical sources; sequencing events; recognizing multiple 
perspectives and seeing an era or movement through the eyes of different groups; and developing a 
general conceptualization of U.S. history. 

 


